
Principal’s Newsletter 
  

 
 
 

  

 
 

 
It has been a great week at Flegg, capped by a fantastic year 7 progress evening last night. Year 7 have had a 
brilliant first year at Flegg and make us feel very proud. The difference between primary and secondary 
school is significant and a challenge to navigate but they have done so well, embodying our core values of 
kindness, aspiration and respect. As a reward, there were some games on the back playground at lunchtime 
today. At the request of a year 7 parent, I can confirm that Mr MacLean’s email address is 
wmaclean@fleggoa.co.uk 
 
 

       
 
Year 11 continue their journey through the GCSEs with some very big, whole cohort exams this week. They 
are working hard and have shown great maturity in their conduct in the exams – well done to all of them. It’s 
not long now until their leavers day celebration on Monday 17th June and then the prom on Thursday 4th July 
(General Election Day!) We hope they have a productive half term, taking the time to rest and refuel, ready 
for the last two weeks' worth of exams. 
 
Meanwhile, year 10 are waiting in the wings to take the place of the year 11s! Their important end of year 
10 exams will be taking place once the GCSEs finish and will give them their first full experience of formal 
assessment. All students experienced a study skills session with an external specialist company ‘Elevate’ on 
Tuesday who were very impressed with their levels of engagement. We hope it helps to support them with 
their independent revision. 
 
Water bottles – Please can all students bring in a recyclable water bottle. Now that the weather is warmer, 
students will need to hydrate more and in a bid to be a plastic-free school, we don’t have cups to give out. 
Water fountains are available around the site (In the old hall, in OT’s, in the English block and outside the 
Principal’s office) and can be accessed before and after school, at break and lunch time and between 
lessons. We don’t allow students to fill up water bottles during lesson time. 
 
So whilst we are all looking forward to the half term holiday, we are also excited about the second half of 
the summer term and all the things to come. 
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Flegg is changing..... 
 
Starts to lessons 
 
We are incredibly proud of the mature and learning-centred attitude our pupils have displayed this week. 
We have introduced a new policy, ensuring that all lessons in the academy, regardless of teacher or subject 
begin with a silent Do Now activity to engage pupils immediately with their learning. This is a policy we have 
developed in support of cognitive load theory, where pupils do not have to think about the different rules 
and regulations of individual teachers and therefore have more capacity within their brains to take on the 
new learning in that lesson.  
 
We launched this on Monday, allowing pupils two days to practice getting it right before going 'live' with it 
fully on Wednesday. Pupils have risen to the challenge and the entire academy feels like a hive of learning 
from the moment all lessons begin. Well done to all! 
 

You Said.. We Did.... 
 
We have adapted our detention policy to no longer contain lunchtime detentions. Parents at the parent 
forum in March expressed their concern that some pupils were spending both their break and lunch in a 
detention. Thank you for raising this. Like you, we believe that pupils need to have time outside of lessons, 
developing their social skills and relaxing in some down time rather than completing sanctions in both their 
break and lunch. We therefore encourage our pupils to bring their trainers and a football to make use of the 
space on the all-weather pitch during this time! We shall be introducing some picnic blankets soon to use on 
the grass behind the English block as well as installing basketball hoops on the playgrounds for all to use. 
 

Palace Superstar! 
 

 
 
 
 

Mrs Pearson-Brooke attended a garden party last week 
at Buckingham Palace in recognition of her British 
Empire Medal.  The king, Queen, Princess Anne and 
Prince Edward and Sophie were present, and Mrs 
Pearson-Brooke attended with her son. We are very 
proud of her and so pleased her commitment to 
children and young people has been recognised.  
 

 

 

 

 



 
 

  
A huge well done to Toby Perry who has just signed                                                                                                                                        

a two year contract with Norwich City Football Club.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

      

 

 

Student personal achievements 

 

 

Maizie Boylan recently ran for Norfolk county championship and 

placed gold in both 100 m and 200 m making her the under 17 

county champion – this is an amazing achievement Maizie! 

 

 

Lily Tuddenham sat 2 ballet exams on 

Saturday 11th May and she achieved 

a distinction in grade 4 and high 

merit in grade 5 she is delighted with 

her results – this is an amazing 

achievement Lily! 

 

Ormesby Youth FC U14s secured promotion to the Norfolk 

Combined Youth Football League Premiership for next season. Year 

9s Noah, Eden, Mason and Maya showed dedication, skill and 

passion throughout each match to finish the league with a much 

deserved league promotion.  

 

 

Well done to Scarlett Macpherson 

who won Players player, 

Supporters player, Opposition 

player and Mangers player! 

 



  
 

Cup Glory For Year 9 – Match report by Mr Hart 
 
On Friday 17th May the year 9 boys football team headed to the Nest for a 5:00pm kick off to compete 
against Hobart for the county cup plate.  
 
The game started with a few nervous players, this was then evident on the pitch as Flegg struggled to 
maintain possession. Fortunately, the nerves started to disappear and Flegg started to maintain control and 
apply pressure on their defence. This pressure was then awarded with a penalty after Noah Hale was fouled 
in the box, Dexter McKay stepped up to calmly convert the penalty into the top corner.  
 
After this breakthrough, more and more chances were being created and it was looking like a second goal 
was coming. Oscar Skoyles made sure the second goal arrived by controlling the ball in his half, turning one 
of their players and then produced a rocket shot into the goal.  
 
Hobart were trying to create some chances and never gave up.                                                                                                
Some fine saves from Luca Teriss and well organised defending                                                                                                              
from Freddie Gillet ensured that none of these chances were                                                                                              
taken. Two further goals were scored by Flether Thornley one                                                                                                          
of these was a great controlled finish past the keeper into                                                                                                      
the bottom corner.  
 
A very good win and great game to finish the season.  

 

 

Sporting round up 

 



Year 10 Athletics Report by Mrs Cropley 

On Tuesday after school the year 10 athletics team participated in the first teatime competition of the 
season. This gave us the first opportunity to race against the other local schools. 
 
Some highlights -  
100m A & B girls winners Amy & Scarlett 
200m A & B girls winners Maizie & Evie 
200m B boys second Jacob 
400m B boys second Ruben 
Girls' winners relay team Amy, Isla, Scarlett, Maizie 
Girls long jump winner - Amy 
Boys High jump winner - Ruben 
Boys Javelin winner - Euan 
Girls shot second - Neve 
 
In an extremely closely contested                                                                                                                     
competition, here are the results:                                                                                                                               the 
final with the top 4                                                                                                                           points 
difference  here are the results -  
1st Lynn Grove - 86 
2nd Charter - 82 
3rd Venture - 78.5  
4th Flegg - 78 
5th Cliff Park - 54.5  
 

 
 

  
 

 

7X1 have been looking at frame narrative and the ways in which Shakespeare subverts romance 

conventions. The following students did a very comedic performance of Pyramus and Thisbe - Ethan G, 

Jenson O, Oliver D, Stanley W, Lily F, Robyn M & Kane G. It was fantastic to see and we all enjoyed it.   

 

 

Great Work 

During Geography this week, 
Year 7 have been completing 
microclimate investigations, 
measuring wind speed, wind 
direction and cloud cover. 
 



 

  
 
 

Our canteen, known as OT’s (Olivier Twist’s) offers a wide range of hot and cold food throughout the day.  
We are very lucky to employ a chef, a deputy catering manager and experienced catering assistants who 
prepare everything on site daily.  

 

   

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Food at Flegg 

Breakfast  

Pain au Chocolate 

85p 

Croissant 85p 

Toast 20p 

  

 

Break 

Toast 20p 

Hoops or Beans 50p 

Pain au Chocolate 85p 

Croissant 85p 

Chicken & Mushroom Slice £1.10 

Cheese & Bacon Turnover £1.40 

Pancakes 40p 

Sausage Roll £1.20 

Bacon Roll £1.00 

Belgium Waffle £1.15 

Cheesy Garlic Bread 30p 

Breakfast Muffin £1.10 

Hash brown 30p 

Ciabatta 80p 

Nachos £1.00 

Pizza £1.05 

  

Lunch 

Mini Meal £1.20 

Main Meal £2.40 

Baguette £1.60 

Sandwich £1.20 

Rolls 80p 

Wraps £1.50 

Hot Subs £1.70 

Desserts 85p 

Greek Yoghurt Pot 95p 

Cold Pasta Pot £1.10 

Fruit Pot 85p 

Salad Box £2.30 

Cake 80p 

Biscuit 70p 

Cookies 80p 

Jelly 60p 

Popcorn £1.10 

Drinks 

Radnor Aqua splash 

£1.00 

Water 500ml 60p 

Water 330ml 50p 

Radnor Can 95p 

Oasis £1.60 

Susso Can 95p 

OMJ Can 95p 

Capri Sun 85p 

Heartsease Farm 

£1.10 

Flavoured Milk 70p 



  
 

                                                             
 
 
 

 

 
 

 

Attendance Corner 

Norfolk County Council has produced the following information sheet regarding the changes to 
attendance, termtime holidays and the increase in fines. We wanted to share this with you at our 
earliest opportunity to support pupils and families and hopefully help you avoid this situation. These 
changes are coming into effect from September 2024. 
 
 



PSHE 
 

This half term, students will be covering the following topics: 

 
• Yr7 - Equality then Personal Health  
• Yr8 - Law & Order then Crime and Influence 
• Yr9 - Media Literacy then Political Power 
• Yr10 - Next Steps then Money Matters 

 

Dates for your diary 
Monday 27th – Friday 31st May: Half Term 
Monday 3rd June: First day of term 
Saturday 22nd June: Summer Fayre 10am-4pm 
Monday 1st and Tuesday 2nd July: Year 6 Transition Days 
Tuesday 2nd July: Year 6 Transition evening for families  
Thursday 4th July: Year 11 Prom 
Monday 8th – Friday 12th July: Enrichment Week 
Wednesday 10th July: Parent Forum 4.30pm-5.30pm (contact principalsoffice@fleggoa.co.uk to book) 
Monday 22nd July – Tuesday 3rd September: Summer Holidays 
 
 
With kind regards,  

 

Mrs Jane Bennett, Principal          

 

Attachments 

National Online Safety  

Community Events 
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To find out more go follow National Online Safety on Facebook www.facebook.com/NationalOnlineSafety  

 

Online Safety advice for parents and carers 

http://www.facebook.com/NationalOnlineSafety


     

         

 

 

 

 

             

             

 

     

Community Events 

Hemsby Village Garage Sale 

Sunday 26th May   10am-2pm 


